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November 9, 2022

Dear Chair Carroll:

I am writing to you today to follow-up on my earlier letter from January 2022. In that letter, I
joined colleagues in urging the Landmarks Preservation Commission to consider taking
measures to preserve the Roosevelt Hotel.

Designed in the renaissance revival style, the Roosevelt Hotel remains one of the few tangible
connections to our City's history. Erected in the early 20th century as part of Terminal City, the
building has remained a beacon for a bygone era with its sensational but unique architectural
beauty. As you know, the Community Board also acknowledges this legacy and unanimously
passed a resolution for the Request for Evaluation.

This proposal will positively impact the City and the surrounding community. Therefore, we
hope you view the Request for Evaluation favorably and look forward to working with you
during this process. Please do not hesitate to reach me at (212) 818-0580.

Sincerely,

Keith Powers
Council Member, District 4


